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Professional Development

Kelly Widener, Third Grade Teacher, conducted the second of three multi-sensory professional development sessions on Thursday, Feb. 4, 2010; three teachers attended.
On Friday, February 12, 2010 Cindy Schmidt and Carol Detmer, NCKES, conducted classroom management observation walkthroughs.  Statistical data was compiled and will be shared with teachers and staff on Thursday, March 25, 2010.

On Feb. 23, 2010 Nicole Davis, Third Grade Teacher, attended an ELL professional development hosted by NKCES.  This session was designed to help teachers develop teaching strategies to enhance learning and close achievement gaps for ELL students.

Feb 23, 2010 Sharly Iden, School Nurse, and Kim Simpson, Principal, attended the REACH Conference at the Boone County Public Library.  Topics discussed were: walking school bus, school environment, tobacco, healthy eating, and grant monies.  Sharyl Iden will be completing the grant application which is due by March 26, 2010.  If a grant is awarded, the money will be used to fund the Girls on the Run Program.   
Tammie Sherry and Joyce Harris, NKCES conducted a literacy workshop on Thursday, February 24, 2010. Grades P-4 and instructional assistants attended the flexible grouping workshop while grades 5-8 and special area teachers attended a vocabulary workshop.  A follow-up session will be conducted on Wednesday, March 10, 2010.
Kim Simpson, Principal, attended the Ky MAP Network Meeting on Friday, Feb. 26, 2010.  The meeting was held in Corbin, Ky and was hosted by Corbin Independent School District.  Topics discussed were: MAP resources, SB1 and how it relates to MAP, Common Core Standards, and MAP Summer Institute.

Melissa Herald, Fourth Grade Teacher, and Chris Boatwright, Middle Grades LA Teacher, attended a writing policy workshop hosted by NKCES on Tuesday, March 2, 2010.  Both teachers expressed how useful the information will be when developing the new writing policy.

On Wednesday, March 3, 2010 Kim Simpson, Principal and Molly Bowen, Title I Coordintor/RtI Specialists, attended a DAC Meeting at Camp Ernst Middle School in Boone County.
Family Resource and Youth Services Center (FRYSC)

The FRYSC is currently working on summer programs.  Rob Sanders, FRYSC Director, and Shiloh Schweitzer, FRYSC Assistant, are hoping to organize programs similar in nature to last year’s summer programs.  Additional details will follow.
Student Recognitions & Achievement
Congratulations to Mindy Reutter-Matthews who participated in the WCPO Regional Spelling Bee.  Mindy successfully competed in the first four rounds of the competition and was among the top eleven spellers.  Her final word was odyssey. 
SBDM Council 
Council held its monthly meeting on Tuesday, February 23, 2010.  Council reviewed the Principal’s Report presented to the Board on Thursday, February 11, 2010.  Council reviewed and discussed the MUNIS report.  Council revisited the decision to purchase two kindergarten reading series because it was going to cost $4,000.  It was decided that council would purchase one kit for $2,000, using contingency funds, and the teachers would share. Council discussed 2010-2011 school year calendar, discussion was tabled until further information is available from state regarding instructional days.
Community Involvement
On Monday, February 22, 2010 Ron Schneider, Campbell County Emergency Management Center walked school premises to evaluate our tornado plan to make accommodations for enrollment growth. The plan was revised and practiced.  Some changes still need to be made.  
School-Wide Programs & Upcoming Events

Student Council had their annual Pennies for Pasta War to benefit The Leukemia & Lymphoma Society.   The event raised $950 with first grade coming in first place, seventh grade in second place, and kindergarten in third place.  Olive Garden will provide a pasta lunch for the winning class. 

In lieu of a pep rally, students participated in Spirit Week to kick off the Annual Basketball Tournament during the week of Feb. 22, 2010.  Students showed their school spirit in a variety of ways throughout the week.
The Annual Southgate Basketball Tournament began with an Opening Ceremony on Friday, Feb. 26, 2010.  Basketball playoffs started Saturday, Feb. 27.  All Southgate basketball teams won and will participate in the championship games on Saturday, Mar. 6, 2010.
